
MINUTES OF THE ALCOHOLIC BEVERAGE CONTROL BOARD 

 APRIL 20, 2016 

 
 
On the 20th day of April, 2016, the ABC Board did convene at Little Rock, 
Arkansas for its regular monthly meeting and in attendance were Janet Moore, 
Chairperson, Thomas P. Powell, Jr., Steve Smith, Jean Hervey, and Chris 
Palmer.   
 
The Board considered the transfer of location of Gabriela J. Rojas, Mariscos 
Restaurant Mixed Drink, Playa Azul Mexican Seafood and Grill, 1301 East 
Robinson Avenue, Suite 2 B07, Springdale and after considering all of the facts 
in the case, the Board voted 5-0 to deny the transfer of location application. 
 
The Board considered the application of Joseph B. Ferguson, III, Joe’s Place, 
16121 Highway 62 West, Eureka Springs, Retail Beer On Premises – New and 
after considering all of the facts in the case, the Board voted 5-0 to grant the 
Retail Beer On Premises Permit conditional upon construction of the permitted 
outlet, installation of lighted fire exit signs, health department approval, 
telephone line and re-inspection by ABC Enforcement. 
 
The Board accepted the Director’s Decisions regarding the Violation Resume,  
Private Club Resume, Extension of Inactive Status and the Director’s Resume. 
 
There being no further business the meeting was adjourned. 
 
The next meeting of the alcoholic Beverage Control Board is scheduled for May 
18, 2016. 
 
 
___________________________________           ____________________________________ 
JANET MOORE, CHAIRMAN                       BUD ROBERTS, DIRECTOR 
 
 
  


